

320 Fairfield Pike Enon. OH 45323 Loisandkay@aol.com (937) 864-5444

SEPTEMBER 8, 2021

Dear Friends;

Greetings, love, and blessings to all of our friends near and far! We are so thankful for God's goodness to us. Thanking Him for keeping us on the road and healthy.

It says in Hebrews 10:23-25 "Let us hold fast the confession of our hope without wavering, for **He who promised is Faithful**, and let us consider one another in order to **stir up love** and good works, not forsaking the assembling of ourselves together, as is the manner of some, but **exhorting** one another, and **so much as you see the DAY approaching!**

Let us <u>hold fast</u>, He is <u>Faithful</u> to keep His promise, let us <u>love one another</u>, let us <u>come</u> together as His body, encouraging one another as you see the DAY approaching!

I believe these are the birth pains of what is to come. We are preparing to stand in the last day. We need to be **Reaching out, telling people about Jesus. TIME IS SHORT!**

During these 15 months of the pandemic, we have been searching for a church that preaches the Word, and is relevant to todays issues. After many months we have found a new church!

It is called NEW VISION; the Pastor is Darin Bolden and his wife Katie. We met with them last Sunday and after 4 weeks and much prayer we decided it was just the place for us. We are so thankful for this new place, a FULL GOSPEL church where the Holy Spirit is moving and people are being saved, and we feel His presence. The Pastor preaches with boldness and anointing. On Sunday we sang "Because He Lives", I love that song! Because He lives I can <u>face tomorrow</u>, Because He lives all <u>fear</u> is gone, Because I know who holds the future, life is worth the living <u>Just because He lives!</u> Have no fear because He will take care of you!

We have just returned from a 5,000-mile trip to Minnesota and North Dakota. We spoke in three churches, home groups, Fellowships and we prayed for hundreds of people. God was so good. People are so hungry and many are so fearful but we don't have to walk in fear when we know Jesus who is our Savior and our peace. Looking forward to seeing all of our friends there next year.

To all of our friends who so faithfully support us with prayer and finances, we are so thankful for each and every one of you. You are a blessing to us. Thank you for standing with us!

One last thing, on Saturday August 28th I officiated at the wedding of Martha Frock and Butch Ott. We love these two and know that they will be very Happy Together! Because as Butch said "God gave me you"! So very true CONGRATULATIONS!

LOOKING AHEAD IN 2021		
SEPTEMBER	22-28	ORLANO AGLOW INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION
OCTOBER	5	ELISHA SMITH & AMELIA NOREAU WEDDING
		LONDON, OHIO 6PM
	16	AGLOW LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT
		HILLIARD, OHIO
		CORNERSTONE CHRISTIAN CHURCH, 8-4PM
NOVEMBER	4	BAY CITY, MICHIGAN AGLOW PM
	6	MT PLEASANT, MICHIGAN AGLOW 10 AM
	6	PLANTED IN HIS PRESENCE
		A NIGHT OF WORSHIP WITH NIKKI HOMAN
		AT THE POTTERS HOUSE 6:30 PM
	22	HAPPY 63 RD ANNIVERSARY MILT AND KAY RINDAHL
		ROGER AND MARY HOMMER
DECEMBER	14	COLUMBUS, OHIO AGLOW 10:30 AM
	25	MERRY CHRISTMAS

LET YOUR LIGHT SHINE! UNTIL HE COMES,

Frio + Kony